

West Pikeland Township 1645 Art School Road Chester Springs, Pennsylvania Board of Supervisors January 4, 2021

This meeting was held solely via Zoom Webcast due to the ongoing COVID-19 Pandemic

ATTENDING BOARD OF SUPERVISORS	ATTENDING TOWNSHIP PERSONNEL
Noreen Vigilante, Chair	Jim Wendelgass, Township Manager
Charlie Humphreys, Vice Chair	Shane Clark, Chief of Police
Harold Hallman III, Supervisor	Melissa Geoghegan, Township Secretary
Carin Mifsud, Supervisor	

Ms. Vigilante called the meeting to order on January 4, 2021 at 7:32 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

The agenda was approved.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Ms. Vigilante opened the floor for any corrections to the Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes from December 21, 2020. The minutes were approved as submitted.

TEMPORARY SELECTION OF CHAIRPERSON, BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Ms. Vigilante motioned to appoint Mr. Wendelgass as temporary Chair of the Board of Supervisors.

NOMINATION OF CHAIR OF BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Ms. Mifsud moved to appoint Mr. Humphreys as Chair of Board of Supervisors. The motion was seconded by Ms. Vigilante and approved unanimously. The temporary chair turned the meeting over to the newly elected chair.

NOMINATION OF VICE CHAIR OF BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Ms. Vigilante moved to appoint Ms. Mifsud as Vice Chair of Board of Supervisors. The motion was seconded by Mr. Humphreys and approved unanimously.

APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Mr. Humphreys motioned to approve the consent agenda with the following modifications to Resolution 2021-01: Sgt. Wayne O'Connell's appointment change from "Right to Know Officer Police" to "Open Records Officer Police"; Remove Jim Wendlegass appointment as Planning Commission Assistant Secretary; Remove Patrick McKenna as Zoning Hearing Board Solicitor.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

The Board of Supervisors met before the January 4, 2021 meeting to discuss legal matters.

PUBLIC COMMENT

John Matthews, Environmental Advisory Council

Mr. Matthews thanked the Board of Supervisors and Township Staff for their support of EAC and requested EAC have a line item on future agendas.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Horseshoe Trail Bridge. The road opened on December 23, 2020. Wetland mitigation work continues.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The next Board of Supervisors meetings are scheduled for Monday, January 18, 2021 at 7:30 PM and Monday, February 1, 2021 at 7:30 PM.

ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Vigilante moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:53pm. The motion was seconded by Ms. Mifsud and unanimously approved.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:53pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Geoghegan

West Pikeland Township Secretary